STATE BOARD OF PLUMBING
BUSINESS MEETING
MINUTES

Date: 

April 20, 2017
Time: 

10:30 a.m.
Location: 
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 302

Baltimore, MD 21202

Members Present:

Michael Kastner, Chair

Joseph Radtka, Board Member
Richard Bowers, Board Members 

Gregory Schott, Board Member

Richard J. Small, Board member
Absent: 
Keith Horton, Board Member

Jon Garner, Board Member
DLLR Officials & Staff Present: 

Robin Bailey, Executive Director, DLLR Mechanical Boards    

Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General 
Raquel M. Meyers, Administrative Officer
OTHERS PRESENT:  


Dick Wagner, J. Richard Wagner PE LLC



Diane Kastner, MDPHCC


James Lou Spencer, Local 5

Mike Bowersox        

CALL TO ORDER: 

Chair, Michael Kastner, called the Business Meeting of the Maryland State Board of Plumbing to Order at 10:41 a.m.
APPROVAL OF THE PROPOSED AGENDA 

Upon Mr. Radtka’s Motion, and Mr. Schott’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the proposed agenda without corrections.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES   

The members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting held on March 16, 2017. Upon Mr. Schott’s Motion, and Mr. Radtka’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes without amendment or correction.      

The members reviewed the minutes of the Executive Sessions held on March 16, 2017.  Upon Mr. Schott’s Motion, and Mr. Radtka’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the Executive Session minutes without amendment or correction.

PLUMBING COMPLAINTS

Mr. Radtka presented the following report on behalf of the Complaint Committee

Closed Complaints
Investigation 

Pre-Charge
 
Plum-170057

Plum-170048

Plum-170038


Plum-170061 

Plum-170053/58/59
Plum-170048
Plum-170071

Plum-170063

Plum-170068
Plum-170073

Plum-170067





Plum-170069
Plum-170072

Plum-170076

Upon Mr. Schott’s Motion, and Mr. Bower’ second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the Complaint Committee report.

REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS 

PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summaries for March, 2017: 

            Plumber

     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested
	Journey Natural Gas Fitter
	4
	1
	3
	25%

	Journey Plumber/Gas Fitter
	30
	9
	21
	8%

	Master Natural Gas Fitter
	1
	0
	1
	0%

	Master Plumber/Gas Fitter
	18
	6
	12
	33%

	                              TOTAL
	53
	16
	37
	30%


Ms. Bailey reported that 53 candidates were tested in March, 16 passed, 37 failed with a 30% passing rate. Since January 2017, the passing rate is 26%, and since the inception of the test the overall passing rate is 35%.  There are currently 13,003 active licensees.
OLD BUSINESS

a. HB 246 and HB 207/SB 140   

Ms. Bailey informed the Board that HB 246 making the mechanical Boards a special funded entity has passed.  She also informed the Board that HB 207/SB 140, St. Mary’s County - Local Plumbing Code – Repeal - authorizing the County Commissioners of St. Mary’s County to adopt, amend, and repeal rules and regulations pertaining to a county plumbing code has also passed.       

b. Plumbing Inspectors Annual CEU’s  

Ms. Bailey stated that the Board had discussed the plumbing inspectors annual CEU’s at last month’s meeting and she wanted to continue the dialogue. She stated that the information regarding CEU requirements for inspectors can be posted on the website. Ms. Bailey stated that she will work with Ms. Meyers to develop the appropriate language.  
NEW BUSINESS
a. MPMIA Spring Training 

Ms. Bailey stated that correspondence was received from Darrell Smith, Howard County Plumbing-Mech. Inspector, dated April 5, 2017, regarding the MPMIA Spring Training.  Mr. Smith extended an invitation to the Plumbing Board members to attend spring training on May 6, 2017, in Ocean City, MD.  Also, Mr. Smith requested that their plumbing inspectors receive 8.0 hours of CEU’s for their attendance.  Mr. Radtka stated that he will be attending the training.  The Board agreed to approve 8.0 hours of CEU’s for anyone who attended the training.  Mr. Radtka agreed to provide the Board with a list of attendees at the next scheduled Board meeting.               

b. Plumbing Inspector CEU Approval 
Ms. Bailey stated that correspondence was received from Gregory “Scott” Schott, Chief Plumbing Inspector, Harford County, dated March 16, 2017, requesting approval for Martin Van Gosen for 8.0 hours of CEU’s. 
Upon Mr. Radtka’s Motion, and Mr. Small’s second, the Board unanimously agreed to approve Mr. Gosen for 8.0 hours of CEU’s.  

c. Gas Course Provider Approval

Ms. Bailey stated that correspondence was received from Wayne Fishpaw, President, Pipe Trades Technologies, Inc. dated April 14, 2017, requesting approval as a Gas Course Provider.  Mr. Fishpaw in his letter to the Board stated that Pipe Trades will be utilizing the current National Fuel Gas Code, all instructors are certified and the Gas class will include propane gas training.  The following are certified instructors: Michael T. Dobbs, Wayne A. Fishpaw, Marc A. Wingerd and Steven E. Wingerd. Mr. Kastner asked Ms. Bailey to inform Mr. Fishpaw to use the 2014 NFPA 54 reference material in the classes.  Mr. Schott agreed with Mr. Kastner. Mr. Radtka stated that Mr. Fishpaw’s course has been designed to address a specific need in the industry.  After a brief discussion, the Board agreed to approve Mr. Fishapaw’s request to have Pipe Trades Technologies, Inc. be recognized as a Gas Course Provider and list instructors as certified instructors for the course.  

Upon, Mr. Radtka’s Motion, and Mr. Mr. Small’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve Mr. Fishpaw’s request to have Pipe Trades Technologies, Inc. be recognized as a Gas Course Provider.              

Upon Mr. Radtka’s Motion, and Mr. Small’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve Mr. Fishpaw’s request to have the list of instructors for Pipe Trades Technologies be recognized as certified instructors for the Gas Course.                       
d. Licensing Concerns 

Mr. Kastner introduced Mr. James L “Lou” Spencer, Business Agent, representing Plumbers and Gasfitters Local Union #5. Mr. Kastner stated that Mr. Spencer requested to speak to the Board regarding licensing issues and steps taken on a regular basis, if any, by the Board or local Inspectors, to enforce plumbing licensing requirements, as well as reciprocity with Virginia and the District of Columbia. Mr. Spencer informed the Board that he had been receiving applications for journeyman licenses from individuals who are not properly licensed. Mr. Spencer asked that the Board enforce tradesman becoming properly licensed. 
M. Spencer also requested that the Board consider reciprocity with Virginia and the District of Columbia. Mr. Kastner stated that he appreciates Mr. Spencer for bringing these issues to the Board’s attention. Mr. Kastner asked Mr. Spencer to place his suggestions in writing to the Board for further consideration. Mr. Kastner further explained that reciprocity with the State of Virginia and the District of Columbia had been discussed by the Board but could not be agreed upon at this time.  
e. Passing of Vernon Louis Gauss Jr.   

Mr. Radtka stated that former Board member, Master Plumber, Vernon Louis Gauss, Jr., of Kingsville, passed away on March 24, 2017, at the Greater Baltimore Medical Center in Towson. Mr. Gauss worked for over 30 years in the plumbing industry. Mr. Gauss served as a Board member with the State Board of Plumbing for many years. He is survived by his beloved wife of 48 years, Sharon Gauss, two daughters and family. Mr. Radtka requested that the Board have a moment of silence to pay their respects to Mr. Gauss and his family.  
CORRESPONDENCE
a. No-Lead Brass Saddles
Ms. Bailey stated that she received correspondence from Cannon Scott, dated April 19, 2017, regarding no-lead brass saddles. Mr. Scott was concerned that a company in West Virginia was selling brass service saddles in Maryland since the no lead law was enacted. Mr. Scott would like to know if someone would be held accountable in this matter. Mr. Kastner suggested to Ms. Bailey to have Mr. Scott file a complaint and provide additional information. Ms. Bailey agreed to contact Mr. Scott to file a complaint with the Plumbing Board.     
COUNSEL’S REPORT

There was no Counsel’s Report offered.   
CHAIR’S REPORT 
Mr. Kastner welcomed Michael Bowersox to the State Board of Plumbing. Mr. Bowersox will be replacing Mr. Garner as the new industry member on the Board. Mr. Kastner thanked Mr. Garner for his exemplary years’ of service while serving with the State Board of Plumbing.       

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Ms. Bailey stated that she is scheduled for surgery on May 19, 2017, and will be out of the office for eight to twelve weeks. Counsel Kinstler will be temporarily filling in during her absence. 
Ms. Bailey reiterated that Mr. Bowersox will replace Mr. Garner as an industry member on the Board. She thanked Mr. Garner for his exemplary years’ of service while serving with the State Board of Plumbing.                    
EXECUTIVE SESSION

There was no Executive Session offered.  

APPROVAL OF FINDINGS OF EXECUTIVE SESSION

There was no approval of Findings of Executive Session offered.  
ADJOURNMENT

Upon Mr. Radtka’s Motion, and Mr. Small’s second, the Board unanimously carried to adjourn meeting at 11:17 a.m.
_________________________



__________________________

Chair, Michael Kastner 




Date

Without Corrections ______



With Corrections ______ 
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